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WORKFORCE INVESTMENT CORPORATION
Youth Council Meeting Minutes
May 5, 2014 @ 11:00 am
Board Room, Madren Center- Clemson, SC

Members Present

Kristi King-Brock


Betsy Burkett



Sandy Jordan
Robert Halfacre


Jason Duncan



Tim Mays

Rick Murphy



Crystal Noble



Jeff Trahan

Janice Walpole


Janice Ward





Members Absent:
Elaine Bailey



Tina Brown



Amy Holbrooks

Karen Kay Smith


Amy Bradshaw




Providers:
Karen Craven



Ann Marie Baker


Kal Kunkel


Staff Present:
Sharon Crite


   
Patty Manley



Brandi Runion
Guest Present:
Scott Ferguson


Danny Brothers


Dana Grant

Mike Wallace



I. Welcome and Introductions

Chair Kristi King-Brock called the meeting to order welcomed everyone in attendance and recognized new Youth Council member, Jeff Trahan as well as guest Mike Wallace.  Chair King-Brock also recognized Dana Grant for her 8 year service to the Youth Council informing Council members that she has resigned her position with Henkels & McCoy.  

Chair King-Brock announced the meeting was being recorded for processing of minutes and that a quorum was present to conduct business of the Council.  

II. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes from the March 3, 2014 meeting were emailed with the meeting notice and included in the meeting packet, Chair King-Brock called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.
Janice Walpole stated she believes she was present for the March 3, 2014 meeting.  Patty Manley will verify the status of her attendance and make correction if necessary.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Tim Mays made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 3, 2014 meeting with above verification of attendance of Janice Walpole, seconded by Rick Murphy.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
III. Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Report
Karen Craven provided an update on the Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) Dashboard report through April 2014.  Ms. Craven gave a brief update highlighting the demographics of participants who have registered and the caseload breakdown by Career Coach as well as County stating this at the time the report was pulled they were working 181 participants. Ms. Craven reported currently the Literacy/Numeracy Gaines are 39 participants, 48 GED/HS Diploma participants and 43 placements in employment, post-secondary education or military.
Ms. Craven provided a status update of the PY’13 Goals stating they are exceeding each of the goals.  The Literacy-Numeracy Gains are 100%; Placements are currently 88.9%; and Credentials are currently 85.7%. Ms. Craven referred to Monthly Update Report through May 5, 2014 which correlates with the above dashboard report but in a different format and provided an update on numbers being served via county breakdown: Anderson – 74; Oconee – 40 and Pickens – 45.
a. PY 13  Youth Outreach Update





Ms. Craven referred to pages 6-9 of the meeting packet and provided an update on the outreach efforts which began at the end of 2013.  Flyers from phase 2 have been placed in various locations around Anderson, Oconee, and Pickens counties and the pump toppers for phase 3 will be placed at Bounty Land Quick Stop facilities and Stop-a-Minute facilities this month.  Ms. Craven deferred to Mike Wallace to provide information regarding other outreach plans. Mr. Wallace informed Council members that bag stuffers/coupons will distributed at the above mentioned convenience locations and that Northland Cable has proposed a 30 second commercial spot to be aired at very minimal cost on several stations. Ms. Craven accessed a video created for PYC outreach for Council members to view and stated this would be the condensed, if possible, and used for the 30 second commercial spot Northland Cable is proposing.  Mr. Wallace and Ms. Craven will continue to work on this and will keep members apprised of the progress.
IV. New Business 
PY’13 Grant Expenditures (2/24/14-3/23/14)

Chair King-Brock deferred to Brandi Runion to provide report.  Ms. Runion referred to page 10 of the meeting packet and provided a brief update of expenditures stating 63.03% of the 67.5% goal has been spent through March 2014. Ms. Runion reported that several line items are quarterly expenses so the expenditure rate goal will increase as those invoices are processed and therefor does not foresee any problems with PYC meeting the overall 90% expenditure goal. 
Ms. Craven stated they are working with Tri-County Technical College to offer Hospitality Support Specialist classes which includes the Serve Safe credential as well as the Support Specialist which will give our participants something to fall back on.

PY’13 2nd Quarter Youth Performance Report
Sharon Crite referred to page 11 of the packet and provided a brief explanation of the youth performance report as information. 

Youth Career Connect Grant Information
Ms. Crite reported that Anderson Districts 3, 4 & 5 applied for this grant but was not chosen as recipients. 

Status of Option to Serve In-School Youth

Chair King-Brock stated since those school districts did not receive the Youth Career Connect Grant, the Youth Council should address this need for 2015.  Chair King-Brock also stated the possibility  of partnering with Tri-County Technical College and high schools in our service region to assist students in building stackable credentials beginning in high school adding the Council will address the in-school piece at RFP time in 2015.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Noble made a motion to look at the need for serving in-school youth and put out for RFP for PY’15, seconded by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
PY’14 Youth Negotiation Team – Finalized Budget (100% out-of-school youth)

Ms. Runion referred to page 12 of the meeting packet explaining WorkLink will be receiving an allocation of $877,533 for PY’14 which is 1.56% reduction from PY’13 allocations.  Ms. Runion also provided an explanation of how these funds are distributed stating the Negotiations Committee voted to approve $800,000 for the Henkels & McCoy Youth Grant.

Ms. Runion referred to pages 13-16 stating the Negotiations Committee voted to fund 100% out-of-school youth since the Anderson school districts did not receive the grant mentioned above.  Pages 13 & 14 show the line items for how the funds will be distributed and page 15 provides additional in-depth details of the funds.  

Ms. Crite referred to page 16 and provided a brief synopsis of the number to serve stating this number may adjust up or down once the final participant true carryover numbers are confirmed in October 2014. 
Ms. Runion stated this budget has been approved the Youth Council Budget Negotiations Committee and will be presented at the May 19, 2014 Finance Committee meeting and again at the May 28, 2014 Executive Committee meeting.

COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Youth Council Budget Negotiations Committee made a motion to move forward with the PY’14 Youth budget as presented, seconded by Tim Mays.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
Youth Waiver Requests from DOL

Chair King-Brock referred to page 17 which are two waivers that are being requested from DOL regarding Mentoring and Registered Apprenticeships stating the main issue with the Mentoring waiver is the time frame and requesting to remove the time frame piece out so that we’re not tied into a specific time frame. The Registered Apprenticeships are tied to in-school pieces and we’re requesting a waiver to include out-of-school youth.
COUNCIL ACTION TAKEN: Crystal Noble made a motion to request these waivers with Youth Council’s approval, seconded by Robert Halfacre.  The motion carried with a unanimous voice vote.
V. Other Business

2014 AOP Business & Industry Showcase
Chair King-Brock reminded members the Youth Council previously voted to approve $5,000 to be used for transportation for the AOP BIS and deferred to Rick Murphy to provide an update on the Showcase.
Mr. Murphy stated they are working on a curriculum for the showcase with the Superintendents from all 7 school districts that would make the Showcase more than a field trip.  All Superintendents approved to have personnel assigned by the summer working on this.  Mr. Murphy stated Littlejohn is being renovated so they are working with the Anderson Civic center for upcoming events.

Next Meeting Explore & Discuss
Chair King-Brock requested that Youth Council members begin to think ahead of items and areas that need to be addressed in the next Youth Council meeting to be included in the RFP for PY’15.
The next Youth Council meeting is scheduled for August 4, 2014 to be held at the Madren Center at 11:00am.

VI. Adjourn
With no further business to discuss, the Youth Council meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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